Jonathan,

Following their review of the DPU 11-75-E Order, the Utilities determined that the Department may have inadvertently mis-described a tariff provision.

On page 33 of the Order regarding the proposed protective screens, the Department states “Upon review, the Department hereby approves all of the new and revised screens proposed by the Working Group, namely: 5) removing the 15 kW limit for DG on an area network, provided that the less than 1/15 of the customer’s minimum load screen requirement is met.”

The tariff we filed with the Department states the following pursuant to numerous discussions as to how Simplified projects interconnecting to area networks should be addressed:

3.1.1 Simplified Process – Networks

This process is for Interconnecting Customers using Listed inverter-based Facilities where the
aggregate generating Facility capacity is less than one fifteenth of the Interconnecting Customer’s minimum load and requesting an interconnection on a Spot or Area Network. For Interconnecting Customers interconnecting on an Area Network, the power rating of the Listed inverter must be 15kW or less. 

The language below comes from Figure 2 (Simplified Interconnection to Networks) in the redlined tariff:

3. FOR AREA NETWORK ONLY 
(Skip screen if Spot Network) 
Is the power rating of the Listed Inverter ≤ 15 kW? (Note N3)

Based on the agreed-to tariff language, Simplified Process facilities on area networks need to be both at or under 15kW size limit and less than 1/15th of customer minimum load. Facilities on spot networks need to be under 1/15th of minimum load but are not subject to a size cap as long as the first 1/15th screen is satisfied. As you may recall, the topic of area network interconnections is of significant importance.

The Utilities would like to discuss this on tomorrow’s call as part of the Department requested clarification discussion. In our view, this would need to take precedence over the discussion about enforcement mechanisms, the minimum load standard and other timeline issues as those topics are on a longer-term schedule. If the group agrees, this could be dealt with in the cover letter for the compliance tariffs – I am happy to explain how on the call. If the DG Working Group members disagree with this interpretation, the Utilities would need to file a Motion for Clarification on Tuesday, April 2nd to preserve their rights.

Additionally, I have attached a draft progress report to the Department concerning the central administrator for the group’s review. 

Thank you.
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